
When is the registration fee due?

The registration fee must be paid in full 15 days prior to the start of the course.

Do I need to drop off and pick up my child from the course?

A parent or guardian must drop off and pick up the participant. There will be a 
check-in table at drop off where the participant will be signed in, and our nurse 
may have additional questions for the parent or guardian.

Can I pick up my child early?

We highly recommend that the participant stays the entire duration of the course. 
Each day and time frame is specific in design for the progress of their spiritual and 
emotional development. 

Can my child bring a cell phone, tablet or other electronics?

No, please leave all electronic devices at home.

Can I communicate with my child during the course week?

To help us maintain a distraction-free environment, please do not communicate with 
your participant during the course week. You can contact your participant for an 
emergency only by using the Verdugo Pines Bible Camp landline at (760) 249-3532.

Can my child be paired with their friend in the same cabin?

You can put in a request. However, we do want them to experience a true bond 
with other participants that they may not know. 

Are we able to see the schedule of activities in advance?

We intentionally do not share many details with the participants in advance so 
we do not overwhelm them or create anticipation for an activity they may not 
be excited to participate in. The packing list will provide information on anything 
participants need to bring, and our facilitators are here to walk them through each 
activity with love and encouragement.
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Will I get updates throughout the week?

Yes! We will be sending regular emails with updates, so please check your inbox for 
important information before, during, and after the course.

Will I be contacted if my child is having a difficult time?

If your participant is having difficulty, our trained chaplains and facilitators will 
work diligently to ensure they are comforted and guided throughout the week. If 
we feel there is a need to contact you, we certainly will.

What if I can’t afford the recommended supplies for the course?

Please reach out to Taryn Weickert to discuss financial assistance options. 

More questions? Talk to us.

Taryn Weickert

Course Admin

taryn.weickert@oneandall.church

Rory Eldridge

Boys Course Director

rory.eldridge@oneandall.church

Jolene Pascasio

Girls Course Director

jolene.pascasio@oneandall.church


